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Tuesday, December 14,1971

The Annual General Meeting of the American Association of 
Bovine Practitioners was held at the Denver Hilton Hotel, Denver, 
Colorado, on Tuesday, December 14, 1971, immediately following the 
noon luncheon. Dr. Irwin J. Collinge presided.

Dr. Harold E. Amstutz presented the financial report for the year 
ending December 31, 1970. He indicated that the bank balance on 
December 10,1971, was $21,356.43.

Dr. Samuel Hutchins, III, exhibits chairman, gave the exhibits 
financial report for the Denver meeting which showed a balance of 
$10,946.89.

Dr. Eric Williams, editor, presented The Bovine Practitioner 
financial report.

Dr. Harold E. Amstutz was appointed executive 
secretary-treasurer.

It was decided to denote $100 toward supporting a mycotoxin 
symposium which will be held one day prior to the 1972 AVMA 
Convention in New Orleans.

The status of the AABP preconditioning program was discussed. 
Canadian veterinarians will be invited to become District XII in the 
AABP. Dr. A. J. Koltveit was officially thanked for his advice and 
assistance to the organization.

The president was authorized to appoint a protocol and liaison 
committee and also a continuing education committee.

The possibility of an AABP sponsored tour to include the 1972 
World Association for Buiatrics Meeting in London, July 31 - August 3, 
was discussed.

The following officers were elected for 1972: president, Dr. 
Francis Fox; president-elect, Dr. Ben Harrington; vice-president, Dr. L. 
Mac Cropsey; executive secretary-treasurer, Dr. Harold E. Amstutz; 
AVMA delegate, Dr. Maurice L. Weldy; alternate, Dr. Amstutz.

Dr. James A. Jarret, Rome, Georgia, was re-elected District 3 
director.
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Dr. Joseph W. Sexton, Ames, Iowa, was elected District 6 director.
Dr. Lloyd C. Faulkner, Fort Collins, Colorado, was elected District 

9 director.
Dr. Maurice L. Weldy was nominated for the AVMA council on 

veterinary services representing food animal medicine.
Dr. Vernon L. Tharp was nominated for the AVMA council on 

education representing clinical services.
Dr. Ben Harrington will be the program director for the 1972 

convention.

Dates for Future AABP Conventions
1972: December 11-13, Pfister Hotel, Milwaukee, Wisconsin.
1973: December 2-4, Sheraton Fort Worth Hotel, Fort Worth, Texas. 
1974: Columbus, Ohio.
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FOR CATTLE, SHEEP, SWINE, GOATS
One piece flexible ear tag with a func­
tional design so clean it eliminates the 
major reasons ear tags come out.
•  Made of finest materials available.
•  Write on numbers, brands, codes, etc., with 

paint applicator.
•  Paint (not ink) developed and formulated by 

our company. Tested tor three years. Guaran­
teed tor life of tag.

•  Installing tool — one piece stainless steel 
about the size of pocket knife.

•  Unbelievable stay ability.

RITCHEY MANUFACTURING CO.
Dept. N •  Route 3 •  Box 58 

BRIGHTON, COLORADO 80601 
Phone: (303) 659-0681
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